
HCS HB 1412 -- FRAUDULENT FINANCING STATEMENTS

SPONSOR: Phillips

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Committee on Crime
Prevention and Public Safety by a vote of 15 to 0.

This bill changes the laws regarding the filing of a fraudulent
financing statement with the Secretary of State. In its main
provisions, the bill;

(1) Specifies that a person commits a class D felony if he or she
knowingly or intentionally files, attempts to file, or records any
document related to real property with a recorder of deeds or a
financing statement with the Secretary of State with the intent
that it be used to harass or defraud any other person or that is
materially false or fraudulent;

(2) Allows the court, upon conviction, to order restitution;

(3) Allows a debtor named in the financing statement to file an
action against the person who filed the financing statement to seek
appropriate equitable relief or damages including, but not limited
to, reasonable attorney fees;

(4) Specifies that a document, instrument, or record must be
presumed to be materially false or fraudulent if it is filed by or
on behalf of an inmate in the custody of the Department of
Corrections. This presumption may be rebutted by providing the
Secretary of State with a sworn and notarized document signed by
the obligor, debtor, or owner of the collateral stating that the
person entered into a security agreement with the inmate; and

(5) Requires the Secretary of State to determine if a contested
record was wrongfully filed when someone files an information
statement alleging that a record was wrongfully filed. The
Secretary of State may require the person filing the statement or
the secured party to provide additional information. If the
statement is found to be wrongfully filed, the record must be
terminated and it must be void and ineffective. The secured party
named in the record must be notified of the termination.

PROPONENTS: Supporters of the bill say that a form of recourse is
necessary to decrease the filing of fraudulent financial documents.
Law enforcement officers, in particular, are targets of fraudulent
liens and this affects their ability to sell their homes and
damages their financial reputations.

Testifying for the bill were Representative Phillips; Detective



Brian Naeger, St. Louis Metropolitan Police Department; Sergeant
Curtis Wirths, Missouri State Troopers Association; Patrolman Eric
Ziegler; Sergeant Ryan Drury; Missouri State Fraternal Order of
Police; Kansas City Fraternal Order of Police; Missouri Probation
and Parole Officers Association; St. Louis Police Officers
Association; Missouri Police Chiefs Association; Office of the
Secretary of State; and Recorders Association of Missouri.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.


